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X September 2019  
 

President's Message  

As I approach another birthday (it doesn’t 

matter which one) I take time to think 

about what makes for healthy aging and 

pay attention to taking care of myself.   

I read an article about the effects of 

maintaining friendships as we age. They 

have found that although family ties continue to be 

important, for healthy aging we need to nourish our 

friendships, and we need to make new friends because 

others will be lost or change as we age.  Friendship Force 

is a great way to make new friends around the world, but 

also a way to deepen the friendships among those nearby.  

That is why it is important to plan frequent local events to 

enjoy together.  Every one of you can help with this.  When 

you see something that might be fun, use our website to 

invite a group to join you.  We have talked about exploring 

new things in our community, such as the new planetarium 

that will open at CSUS, or the new Amazon center.  

Choose an event and a date and make it happen!  It’s 

good for your health, and we can have some fun! 

Here’s the article: 

https://www.psychologytoday.com/us/blog/open-

gently/201706/age-well-you-need-friends 

In Friendship,  

– Helen Flach, President 
 

“Explore - Understand – Serve” 

http://www.thefriendshipforce.org/
http://www.ffsacramento.org/
https://www.psychologytoday.com/us/blog/open-gently/201706/age-well-you-need-friends
https://www.psychologytoday.com/us/blog/open-gently/201706/age-well-you-need-friends
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Upcoming Events 
See FF Sacramento website for latest schedule and to register for the event: (link)  [must sign in to see all events] 

Sept 5 Thurs Shutterbugs Lunch Bunch, 12:30 – 3:00 PM (register) 

Sept 7 Sat River City Food Distribution 9:00 AM - 1:00 PM (register) 

Sept 8 Sun Shutterbugs Food Photo Safari, 10 AM (register) 

Sept 18-25  Huntsville, Alabama – inbound journey 

Sept 18 Wed Huntsville, Alabama Welcome Party, 6:00 PM at Meyer’s, Fair Oaks (register) 

Sept 19 Thurs Calaveras Big Trees Day with FF Huntsville (register) 

Sept 20 Fri Sacramento River wine tour with FF Huntsville 

Sept 22 Sun Capitol & Capitol Park Tours with FF Huntsville 

Sept 23 Mon Tahoe Day with FF Huntsville (register) 

Sept 24 Tue Farewell Dinner for Huntsville FF @ Fat City Bar 5:00-8:00 PM (register) 

Oct 5 Sat Annual Meeting and Oktoberfest, 4:00-8:00 PM @ Bird’s, Sac (register) 

Oct 10 Thurs FFSAC Board Meeting (telecon, time TBA) 

Oct 11-18  Birding in Sacramento (Global, inbound) 

Nov 19 Tue Report on Birding (board mtg followed by general mtg) 

Dec 8 Sun Holiday Party 

 

Journey Listing 

 = more detail in following pages.  See FF Sacramento website for details and latest info: (link) 

In-Bound Journeys 2019 

 Sept 18-25 15312 Huntsville, AL Marty McKnew, Host Coordinator 

 Oct 11-18 14272 Birding in Sacramento (Global) Chris Smith, Host Coordinator 

 

In-Bound Journeys 2020 

• May 27-June 2 Tokyo, Japan Dan Ortiz, Host Coordinator 

• June 22-29  Hamilton New Zealand  Rona Katz, Host Coordinator 

    Patricia Fitzgerald, Asst. Coord. 

• October  Brasov, Romania Pending 

 

Out-Bound Journeys 2020 

• February Southern Sydney, Australia (Ken Mellor, Journey Coordinator) and  

Hamilton and Waikato, New Zealand (Helen Flach, Journey Coordinator) 

• September Florianopolis, Brazil -- Need Journey Coordinator! 

 

 

  

http://www.ffsacramento.org/page-1669647?EventViewMode=1&EventListViewMode=1
https://ffsacramento.org/event-3522120
https://ffsacramento.org/event-3537008
https://ffsacramento.org/event-3531797
https://ffsacramento.org/event-3531011
https://ffsacramento.org/event-3540483
https://ffsacramento.org/event-3531843
https://ffsacramento.org/event-3531965
https://ffsacramento.org/event-3467280
http://www.ffsacramento.org/page-1821571
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September 2019 Calendar 
See FF Sacramento website for latest calendar: (link)  

http://www.ffsacramento.org/page-1669647?EventViewMode=1&EventListViewMode=2
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Recent Activities 

Shopping with International Students 
By Kathy Hart 

Shopping with CSUS International Students 

Our first attempt to support the incoming international students 

at CSUS was both successful and disappointing.  Eight of our 

members were able to help 23 students total which was 

significantly less than the number of students who had signed 

up for shopping.   

The volunteers who shopped with the students had a great 

experience; home meals together are planned for the future.  

Members brought kitchen supplies as well as linens to help 

students get set up in their apartments.  My students were from 

India starting a master’s program in Computer Science.  We 

shopped with Karen Seybold and her students as they are all 

roommates.  One of the students called his aunt via FaceTime 

so we could briefly chat.  They were extraordinarily polite and 

considerate.   

The students have been in 

contact with me several times on 

FB messenger, texting and with a 

phone call.  Karen and I were 

invited into their apartment for 

chai and Indian snacks after we 

took our guys shopping.  This was 

the kind of connection I was 

hoping members would make with 

the students.  

Ken and Linda Mellor took twelve students on 

a light rail trip to the Folsom outlets. Students 

were from Taiwan, Japan, India, Spain – and 

already dressed like Sacramentans in shorts 

and sneakers, all with cell phones in their 

pockets. They had a 15-minute walk from 

library to light rail station, a short wait and then 

a 30-minute ride to the outlets where students 

were provided maps and discount vouchers, 

(Continued on Page 5) 
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and then they were on their own.  Ken and Linda taught some vocabulary in their time 

and learned that the boys who wanted to take their bikes on Light rail could do that.  It 

turned out to be an easier day than these senior citizens had expected!  

The volunteers who had no-shows were disappointed and frustrated as every student 

had confirmed the day before their shopping trip that they would be there.  I'll be 

discussing with the director about what can be done to ensure accountability for 

students who sign up for help in the future, if there are volunteers interested in pursuing 

this partnership. 

Explore - Understand - Serve, it's what we do! 

New Member Orientation 
By Kathy Hart’ 

A New Member Orientation was held on Saturday August 10th at the home of Jodi 

Vicario to learn all the ins and outs of Friendship Force International and the 

Sacramento Club.  If you missed it, they are held periodically, so watch for an 

announcement.  Any member can review the orientation material online.  Just sign in 

and go to "Members Only", Club Documents, New Member Orientation Documents. 

The newest members to join Friendship Force of Sacramento: Alan and Debbie 

Lieberman, Diana Thomas and Nancy Woods, Dianne Faulkner, Jackie Carroll, Varee 

Wycoff, Paul Stark and Louise Hall, Peter Klein, Gloria Sears, Karen Seybold, Yuri and 

Masahiro Hirakawa. Welcome!  We hope you jump in and begin enjoying the FF events 

and activities.   

September and October are great months to connect with members and our visitors 

(referred to as Ambassadors) as we host the Huntsville and the birding journeys.  

Everyone is encouraged to participate in the welcome and farewell events as well as 

other activities posted on our website under 'Upcoming Events'. 

 

Sunshine Corner 
By Barbara Beland 

In August cards were sent to Pat Ghiglieri and Monika Obrien to wish them 

Get Well after their knee surgeries. 

Please let the Sunshine Corner know of all news of deeds of wonder, 

amazement and accomplishment, as well as any illness or situation that needs a card 

mailed out.  The Sunshine Committee of one is: 

Barbara Beland, (530) 886-8600, or email bdbeland@gmail.com  

(Continued from Page 4) 

mailto:bdbeland@gmail.com
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Elk Grove Multicultural Festival 
By Dan Ortiz 

The City of Elk Grove held its 6th Annual Multicultural Festival on Saturday, August 24, 

2019.  The event celebrated the cultural diversity of the city — and attendees were able 

to travel the world without leaving Elk Grove.  The city estimated that over 10,000 

people attended the event. 

It was a fun-filled event with international music, cultural dances, tasty ethnic foods and 

over a hundred informational booths and LOTS of dancing.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

For the first time, Friendship Force 

Sacramento (FF) had its own booth; this 

provided us with a chance to inform the 

general public about our club and recruit 

new members.   

FF volunteers had 2-hour shifts at the 

festival.  Many thanks go to FF 

volunteers Marty McKnew, Nancy 

Sinnwell, Kathy Hart, Sandee Lee, Julie 

Smith, Judy Maas, Gail Bird, Richard 

Bird, Stephanie Shurilla, Jill Ruffman, 
Standing Left to Right: James Han, Dan Ortiz & Sandee Lee 
Sitting Left to Right: Leticia Salcedo, Helen Flach; Karen Seybold 

(Continued on Page 7) 
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Karen Seybold, Helen Flach, Leticia Salcedo, James Han and Dan Ortiz for staffing the 

information booth.   

Also, special thanks to the Crafts Group for the sale of craft items; Kathy Hart for 

donating bracelets for the club to sell; Chris Smith for lending us his display table and 

easel; Judy Maas for lending us her folding table, and Roz Worrall for creating the 

interactive game with photos from around the world.  On this warm day, the cooling 

scarfs were a “hot” item to sell. 

Club President Helen Flach stated “The Multicultural Festival in Elk Grove is a good 

example of the type of community events that Friendship Force of Sacramento would 

like to get involved on a regular basis.  We definitely want to participate next year.”   

Helen added, “After I posted a photo of the event on my personal Facebook page, I got 

three new inquiries on club membership”. 

It was a successful event for the club, and Sandee and Dan promised to coordinate the 

event for the club next year. 

Announcements 

 

Make a Difference – we need you! 

 

Volunteers Needed, please help if you can: 

• We need a journey coordinator for the outbound journey to Florianopolis, Brazil in 

September 2020.  Pease contact Helen Flach, kwflach@aol.com 

• Your help is needed – see the articles below on Octoberfest, Huntsville Inbound 

and the Global Birding Inbound.  

At the August 29 General Meeting, Helen asked for ideas on local activities we might do 

as a monthly FFSAC event.  Some that were mentioned: Amazon tour, B-street Theater 

/ Improv skits, Eugene O’Neill house in Danville, Recycling tour… What ideas do you 

have – what would be interesting/fun to do?  Please let Helen know. 

(Continued from Page 6) 

mailto:kwflach@aol.com
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River City Food Distribution 
Audrey Wiechman 

Thanks to Joy Griffith, Nancy Sinnwell, Barbara Horton, and 

new member Patricia Forehand who joined me and other 

River City Food Bank volunteers in helping package and 

distribute food and diapers to 176 grateful families on 

Friday, August 9.  The River City Food Bank appreciates 

our help. 

The next opportunity to 

volunteer for this will be 

coming up very soon on Saturday, September 7 at St. 

Matthew’s. If you can give a couple hours of your time 

to join in on this community service, please register on 

our website at https://ffsacramento.org/event-3537008 

by September 5. 

 

Oktoberfest 2019 
By Nancy Sinnwell 

Come join us at our Annual Club 

Meeting for some food, drink, and 

fun, and conduct a little business. 

We’ll vote for new board members 

and cast ballots on potential 2021 

Outbound journey countries.  

This is always a fun event and a 

great one to invite neighbors or 

friends who might be interested in the Friendship Force.  

Registration Deadline is September 29th and we are limited to 70 guests because of 

space so register early! (register) 

Help at Oktoberfest! 

Big events like this require you, our club members, to help out.  We've created a way for 

you to tell us what you'd like to do (making salads, setup chairs & tables, clean up, 

etc).  Please click here and register to help. Gail and Dick Bird have opened their home, 

but we all need to pitch in. 

Thanks!!!! 

https://ffsacramento.org/event-3537008
https://ffsacramento.org/event-3467280
https://ffsacramento.org/event-3540509
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Huntsville Inbound Update 
Marty McKnew 

Our visitors from Huntsville fly in on Sept. 18.  Plans are made and we are almost 

ready, thanks to the many willing volunteers.   

There are still ways you can participate in the fun of an inbound journey.  The Welcome 

Potluck on Wed. Sept. 18 will be a great opportunity to meet the incoming ambassadors 

and enjoy some Sacramento FF hospitality.   

Everyone is welcome to join in on the visit to Calaveras Big Trees State Park on 

Thursday, or our trip along the Sacramento River on Friday.  Sunday, we have a tour of 

the State Capitol Park and Museum scheduled, another opportunity close by.  We need 

more hosts for home-hosted meals that evening.  This is a great way to start if you are 

interested in hosting.   

On Monday we head to Lake Tahoe to show off our state’s jewel.  There are seats 

available for this trip (but we could use an extra driver!).  Finally, on Tuesday we tour 

Old Town, the Railroad Museum and bid our ambassadors Farewell at Fat City.   

All are welcome at any and all of these events.  Look for information elsewhere in this 

newsletter or online and contact me at martymcknew@comcast.net.  We hope to see 

you at one or more of these events.   

 – Marty McKnew, Host Coordinator   

Huntsville Inbound Schedule in Brief:   

Wednesday, Sept. 18  Welcome Potluck Dinner at George and Lynn Meyer’s home 

Thursday, Sept. 19  Morning trip to Calaveras Big Trees State Park with lunch.  
Contact Helen Flach   

Friday, Sept. 20  The Sacramento River wine tour with lunch and tour at Locke.  
Contact Charlene Taylor.   

Saturday, Sept. 21  Unstructured Day   

Sunday, Sept 22  10:30 AM tour of Capitol Park, lunch, 1 pm Tour of the Capitol.  
Contact Lynn Meyer 

 Home hosted Dinners – Contact Chris Budwine   

Monday, Sept. 23  Trip to Lake Tahoe with brunch and lunch – Contact Ray Missman  

Tuesday, Sept 24  10:00 AM Railroad Museum tour, lunch on your own.  Contact  
Sandee Lee or Stephanie Turner 

 5:00 pm Farewell Dinner at Fat City –Contact Audrey Weichmann 
or Teri Funk 

 (Continued on Page 10) 

mailto:martymcknew@comcast.net
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Huntsville Home-Hosted Dinners 
Chris Budwine 

Sunday, September 22, is the date of the home hosted dinners for the Huntsville 

Journey.  Can you help?  More members are needed to host a meal for 4 or more 

ambassadors and hosts.  It can be an outdoor barbeque, an informal buffet or whatever.  

Use your imagination.  This is a fun way to meet our guests and to participate in the 

journey.   You are welcome to invite a new member or friends who may be interested in 

our organization.  Please contact Chris Budwine if you can help at 916-549-8211. 

 

• Tahoe Day – Sept 23: We could use another driver for the Huntsville FF Inbound. 

Please contact Ray Missman (ray@missman.org) for more info. 

Inbound Birding Journey Update 
Chris Smith 

We have 17 Ambassadors coming to Sacramento from October 11 to 18th.  Once 

again, our members have stepped up to host.  Many thanks to all of you who are going 

to open your homes and hearts to your new friends.  It is truly what Friendship Force is 

about. 

The final schedule is being set now.  We could use a few dinner hosts for either Sunday 

October 13th or Wednesday Oct 16th.  I'm also looking for a few more "birders", people 

who could go on one of the outings and share their knowledge of local birds.  Oh, we 

could use one more 7 passenger van for the day trips.  If you have a van and could 

drive on one or more of the days that they are here, that would help. Contact Chris at 

smithinsac@gmail.com or call/text 916-712-6979. 

Watch the website for announcements on our upcoming events.  We'd love to have as 

many members as possible join us on the outings or at the parties. 

 

  

(Continued from Page 9) 

mailto:ray@missman.org
mailto:smithinsac@gmail.com
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Shutterbugs 
By Rpz Worrall 

“Food” is the September FOCUS for FF 

Sacramento Shutterbugs 

Looking Ahead:  Shutterbugs next Lunch 

Bunch meetup is September 5, Round Table 

Pizza, Lichen Drive, Citrus Heights 12:30 

PM.   We will share tips on travel 

photography and documenting your journey, 

demonstrate the Where in the World Tic Tac Toe Game, evaluate MF8 August Night 

Shot Photos, and Introduce how to take wonderful photos of Food. Oh yes! And we will 

have a great dessert worthy of your photographs and your taste buds. For more 

information or to sign up for this meetup, visit FF Website Event Registration   

Three days after the Lunch Bunch meetup, A Food Photo Safari is planned on Sunday 

morning, September 8, 10:00 am at the Asian Market and the Sunday Fresh Market.  

Click here for details and to register.  

September is the last month to capture the Third Quarterly Challenge QC3 of “Shared 

Experience.”  There are numerous experiences we share as Friendship Force members 

with our hosts and ambassadors.   Beyond the typical group photos of the dinner table, 

and standing group photos, step back from an activity and show members in action: 

participating in a dance, arranging flowers, playing a game, cooking together, laughing 

together, etc.  These unique shared experiences are what differentiate our journeys 

from tourist tours.  Upload your photos of “shared experience” here.  New members and 

seasoned FF Shutterbugs always welcome at Shutterbug events.   

Looking Back: Shutterbugs met once in August for a 

noon to moon party at Donner Lake Village. Eight of 

us gathered to kayak, canoe, row, sail, museum go, 

swim or wade in 

the lake, play 

cards, bar-b-que, 

evaluation of 

MF7 Seasons 

Photographs , 

debut of the 

Where in the World Tic Tac Toe Game, and take 

photos of the August moonrise.   

 (photos courtesy of Roz Worrall) 

https://ffsacramento.org/event-3522120
https://ffsacramento.org/event-3531797
https://ffsacshutterbugs.shutterfly.com/signup/34
https://ffsacshutterbugs.shutterfly.com/pictures/323
https://ffsacshutterbugs.shutterfly.com/pictures/323
https://ffsacshutterbugs.shutterfly.com/pictures/323
https://ffsacshutterbugs.shutterfly.com/yearroundphotos/47
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Mission & Vision 

Experience Different Views.  Discover Common Ground. 

Mission: Explore - Understand – Serve To promote global understanding across 

the barriers that separate people. 

Vision:  Each individual will contribute to global goodwill.   

• The Friendship Force worldwide network of clubs and individuals will overcome 

differences among people and nations.   

• By connecting the world, one friend at a time, we will create a world of friends 

that becomes a world of peace. 

Board Members 

2019 Board Members  

President: Helen Flach 
president@ffsacramento.org   

Membership: Kathy Hart 
kathleen-hart@sbcglobal.net   

Vice President: Sandee Lee 
vp@ffsacramento.org   

Crafts: Judy Maas 
jemaas@aol.com  

Secretary: Stephanie Shurilla 
secretary@ffsacramento.org 

Activities: Nancy Sinnwell 
nlsinnwell@gmail.com  

Treasurer: Pat Ghiglieri 
pat.ghiglieri@sbcglobal.net 

Shutterbugs: Roz Worrall 
worralltravelrs@gmail.com   

Journey Treasurer: Charlene Taylor 
charlenetaylor2@comcast.net  

Historian: Open   

Past President: Kathy Hart  
kathleen-hart@sbcglobal.net   

Sunshine:  Barbara Beland 
bdbeland@gmail.com  

Sister Cities: Chris Smith 
smithinsac@gmail.com    

Publicity: Daniel Ortiz  
dmortiz2013@yahoo.com  

Webmaster: Chris Smith 
webmaster@ffsacramento.org 

Newsletter: Ray Missman 
ray@missman.org 

Next Newsletter Deadline: September 24, 2019  
Please submit your articles & photos to  Ray Missman at ray@missman.org  

mailto:president@ffsacramento.org
mailto:kathleen-hart@sbcglobal.net
mailto:vp@ffsacramento.org
mailto:jemaas@aol.com
mailto:secretary@ffsacramento.org
mailto:nlsinnwell@gmail.com
mailto:pat.ghiglieri@sbcglobal.net
mailto:worralltravelrs@gmail.com
mailto:charlenetaylor2@comcast.net
mailto:kathleen-hart@sbcglobal.net
mailto:bdbeland@gmail.com
mailto:smithinsac@gmail.com
mailto:dmortiz2013@yahoo.com
mailto:webmaster@ffsacramento.org
mailto:ray@missman.org
mailto:ray@missman.org

